Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION
The Florida Department of Transportation announces a public meeting to which all persons are invited.
DATE AND TIME: November 21, 2013, 5:00 p.m. ‒ 6:30 p.m. “open house”
PLACE: Saint Finbarr Catholic Church, 13520 Tamiami Trail East, Naples, FL 34114
GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: The Florida Department of Transportation is hosting a public information meeting on November 21, 2013 about construction of roadway improvements to US 41 from SR 951 to Greenway Road in Collier County. The meeting is an informal open house from 5:00 p.m. ‒ 6:30 p.m. at Saint Finbarr Catholic Church, 13520 Tamiami Trail East in Naples.
Construction begins in November 2013 to expand US 41 from SR 951 to Greenway Road in Collier County. From SR 951 to Joseph Lane, the project expands US 41 from two lanes to six lanes. From Joseph Lane to Greenway Road, the project expands US 41 from two lanes to four lanes. The department does not need to acquire land or property to build these improvements.
Project staff will be available at the upcoming meeting to discuss construction of these two segments, answer questions, and take your comments. People are invited to attend anytime between 5:00 p.m. and 6:30 p.m. There will be no formal presentation.
There is no agenda, this is an "open house" public information meeting.
Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 2 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting Jennifer Dorning at (239)656-7800, email: jennifer.dorning@dot.state.fl.us. Additional information may be obtained by contacting Jennifer Dorning, Florida Department of Transportation, (239)656-7800, email: jennifer.dorning@dot.state.fl.us or by writing the Florida Department of Transportation, 2981 NE Pine Island Road, Cape Coral, FL 33909. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).
For more information, you may contact: contact Jennifer Dorning, Florida Department of Transportation, (239)656-7800, email: jennifer.dorning@dot.state.fl.us.
